		August 22, 2022



LEBANON CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
August 22, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. 


The council met in regular session at city hall. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Wright.

Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington and Witty – present	
	  Alderperson Duckworth and Wilkins -  Absent

Followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance

Alderperson Fero/Mack Motioned to approve the omnibus agenda as presented containing the agenda, approval of bills and approval of Council Minutes 8/8/2022 .
[bookmark: _Hlk109588263]Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington and Witty – yeas
	   MOTION passed 6–0
Alderpersons Duckworth and Wilkins entered approximately 5 minutes into  the audience participation
[bookmark: _Hlk100389102]
Audience
1. Ron Trame asked for a copy of the contract with Waste Management and has questioned the authority of the city to have a city-wide contract for refuse removal. Attorney McGinley said he was still in the process of reviewing the contract.
It is the city’s’ understand all commercial account customers are allowed to use their dumpsters for personal waste collection. All addresses, will receive a bill in the name of the owner.  If it is a rental it is between the owner and the renter who will pay the bill. All billing concerns should be sent to the Waste Management 
Service department.
2. Willie Liebert expressed concern with all the water runoff on N Fritz funneling on to his property. Superintendent Cody Terry said it is a concern that he is aware of and will meet with Mr. Liebert to see what can be done to correct problem.


Alderperson and Official
1. City Clerk, Luanne Holper, stated because of a scheduled Zoning Board of Appeals, the City Committee meeting will have to take place on either Tues Sep 6th at 6:30 p.m. in the Lebanon Public Library or Wed Sep 7that 6:30 p.m. in the City Hall.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

[bookmark: _Hlk104111683][bookmark: _Hlk113809178][bookmark: _Hlk113809417]Streets/Alleys – MEET September 6, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. in Lebanon Public Library

[bookmark: _Hlk527554753][bookmark: _Hlk109584633]Finance – MEET September 19, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. 	      
1. Alderperson Fero/Mack Motioned to approve the 5-year TWM contract for visual inspections of all Lebanon streets at $4275 per quarter payments over the five years. This will be for inspections and rating reports.
[bookmark: _Hlk113812264]Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          MOTION passed 8–0
2. Committee Recommended the reproposing of $136,676.56 of the Rebuild Illinois Funds from the 
HWY 4/50 Project for installing at least 2” overlay on city streets to be chosen at a later date.
Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          RECOMMENDATION  passed 8–0



3. Committee Recommended sealing 3,00 of linear feet of cracks in roadways totaling no more than $2710. Monies to come out of Utility Fund.
Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	         RECOMMENDATION passed 8–0
4. Alderperson Fero/Duckworth Motioned to remove and replace certain curbs at Northtowne and the intersection of Monroe and Clover totaling $7000.
Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          MOTION passed 8–0
5. Committee Recommended approval of the Knight of Columbus request for their annual collection at the intersection of 4/50 on Friday September 16 from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. and Saturday September 17 from  7:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.
 Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          RECOMMENDATION passed 8–0

Ordinance – MEET September 6, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. in Lebanon Public Library

Water/Sewer – MEET September 19, 2022, at 6:30 p.m.
1. Water/Sewer Dept had to purchase 153 meters to replace non-functioning meters. There were bills of $18334 and $8900 that totaled $27,234. This was an unplanned expense to the Water Dept. The auditor suggested to cash in a Water CD ($52,553) monies for this expenditure.
Alderperson Fero/Duckworth Motioned to cash in the $52,553 CD to take care of these bills.
[bookmark: _Hlk113817695]Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          MOTION passed 8–0

Cemetery – MEET September 6, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. in Lebanon Public Library
1. The Street Department has been cleaning up the North lot of the Cemetery. Rotten Tree Service is to remove the tree trucks from projects. 21 dump trucks of concrete have been removed to a recycle site.  The pile of dirt is to be leveled to a lower height (2’) . Negotiations for yard waste removal are taking place with Waste Management.

Health/Safety – MEET September 19, 2022, at 6:30 p.m.		  	 	 

Public Property – MEET September 6, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. in Lebanon Public Library

Personnel – MEET September 19, 2022, at 6:30 p.m.
1. Request to enter an executive session pursuant to the Illinois Open Meetings Act*
	        to discuss and select a Superintendent of Streets/Alleys/Cemetery

Clerk – 

Treasurer – 

Mayor – 

Dept. Heads  
Chief –	Losing an Officer and so will be looking for a replacement.				
Streets/Alleys – No dump trucks chassis available and it looks like 2025 is earliest. Backhoe glass has been 	               replaced. Zero turn mower will not be in until October and the other mower is broken so 		they have been renting a mower.
		Mayor reported that the street department received Thank You for work done on E Hwy 50
Water/Sewer – 
Accountant –  

Unfinished Business –
1. Superintendent Terry is waiting on the delivery of some options as to what can be done with the flooding/water runoff at the corner of Roger and Merrill. 
Also, Cherry St alleys are being worked to produce the solution of storms washing rock out.
The mayor noted that East Hwy 50  from the white sideline to the curb has been our responsibility 
since 1988. We have already started and finished one project. Mrs. Rinni sent a Thank You letter 
and it was placed in the Street Department mailbox.
2. Alderperson Fero presented so more info on the contract and other municipalities that use VEO. VEO was not able to be here this night but could be here on Sep 12.  Alderperson Fero/Duckworth Motioned to postpone the topic of VEO to September 12, 2022.
3. Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	          MOTION passed 8–0

New Business –

Alderperson Wilkens/Fero Motioned at 7:16 p.m. to leave regular session and enter an executive session pursuant to the Illinois Open Meetings Act, citing the following exemptions, allowing for the meeting: 
           * 5 ILCS 120 Sec 2(c)(1) the consideration of the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, 	performance, or dismissal of specific employees of the public body or legal counsel for the public 	body,  including hearing testimony on a complaint lodged against an employee of the public body or 	against legal counsel for the public body to determine its validity. 
[bookmark: _Hlk113816864]	Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty – yeas
	   	    MOTION passed 8–0

Entered executive session with announcement that there will be a  vote on the subject matter upon returning to regular session, at 7:18 p.m.
Return from executive session at 7:26 p.m.

Enter regular Council session at 7:27
	Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, Mack, McPeek, Washington , Wilkens and Witty –Present

Alderperson Wilkens/McPeek Motioned to hire Cody Terry as Superintendent of Streets/Alleys/Cemetery
Roll Call:  Alderperson Bennett, Duckworth, Fero, McPeek, Wilkens and Witty – Yeas
	    Alderperson Washington – Nea
	    Alderperson Mack – Present
	    MOTION passed  6 – 2

Adjournment – With no further business to be conducted, Aldermen Mack/Fero Motioned to adjourn the meeting at  7:29 p.m. MOTION passed by voice. All were in favor.

Luanne Holper
City Clerk
